
Newsletter   Friday 24th September 2021 

  Hart Primary School 

Message from the Headteacher  

 

 

Email: info.hart@nllt.co.uk 
Website: www.hartelwickfederation.org.uk 

Facebook: @hartprimaryschool 

Weekly Award Winners  

 

Rainbow NLLT Award 
 EYFS: Daisy/Alexander 

Y1/2 Isaac/Abigail 

Y3/4 Luna/Jack D 
Y5/6 Ava A/Elynn 

 
Citizenship 

EYFS: Emily/Louis 
Y1/2 Aarya/Frankie 

Y3/4 Will/Grace 
Y5/6 Jessica/Grace A 

 

Golden Quill  
EYFS Daphne/Harry 

Y1/2 Oliver/Rudyard 
Y3/4 Freddie/Aadhyasri 

Y5/6 Morgan/Shay 

 
Maths Award 

EYFS Ollie K/Grace A 

Y1/2 Reme/Melody 
Y3/4 Harley/Rubin 

Y5/6 Sam/Penri 

 

START AND FINISH TIMES FOR SEPTEMBER 
KS2: Y3/4/5/6 

 
Entry to lessons : 0830-08:40 lessons to commence promptly at 08:40 

 
School finishes at 2:45  

 
KS1 AND EYFS 

 
Entry to lessons 08:40-08:50: lessons to commence promptly at 08:50 

 
School finishes at 2:55  

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

School Nurse Drop in 4th October 2-4pm 
 
 
High Tunstall Open Evening Y6 :  
7th October  
 
Parents Consultations: 19th and 20th 
October 
 
 
PD Day Thursday 21st October 
 
Children return to school Monday 1st 
November 
 
 
Flu Immunisations : 10th November  
 
School Photos : 18th November  

 
 
 
We would like to welcome Mr Ireland, our new Premises Assistant to our Hart family. 

After School clubs 
 
Mr Gibson’s sports clubs take place on the below days,  these are £3 per session. 
Children attending the after school activities can come to school in their PE Kits. 
ParentPay accounts will be charged weekly for children who attend these sessions. 
 
WEDNESDAY      2:45—3:45     Year 3 and 4 
THURSDAY        2:55—3:55     Year 1 and 2 
FRIDAY             2:45 –3:45     Year 5 and 6 

Advanced Notice – Parent Consultations 
 
Parent Consultations will take place 19th and 20th October. Details regarding the format and booking system for 
these will be disseminated nearer the time. 

Macmillan Fundraiser 

Dear Parent and Carer 
 
It has been another fun filled fortnight at Hart Primary School. Whilst reflecting on the last 18 months, it has been 
an absolute joy to watch our children play together in the sunshine on the school field and to sit together as a 
whole school for Assembly.  
 
I would like to say a huge well done to the KS2 children who participated in the Cross-Country Cluster event and 
the Tag Rugby events at High Tunstall.  
 
Good luck to those who made it to the Cross County Town final! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Hart has rigorous plans in place to minimise the impact of COVID on the education of our pupils. We know that 
COVID affected every family differently. Throughout this week, staff in school have been assessing our pupils and 
putting in place additional support for identified pupils. For some pupils this will take place during the school day 
and for others ‘Catch Up and Keep Up’ slots have been offered outside the school day. If you have any queries 
regarding the ‘Catch Up and Keep Up’ sessions please contact your child’s class teacher. 
 
Have lovely weekend 
Mrs Hill 

Thank you to everyone who contributed to todays Macmillan Fundraising event. The children 
enjoyed decorating their cakes today.  
We are still collecting money but will let you know the total next week.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Recycling  
 

Our 3 winners of the recycling posters delivered their creations through the village this week to advertise that we have the recycling 
facility in school for the whole of the  

community to use. 

School Nurse Sessions 
 

On the first Monday of every month we will be having a school nurse drop in session between 2 and 4pm , to discuss any 
issues you may have.  

This will be commencing from the 4th October in the meeting room in school and is open to parent and carers. 
 
 
 

 
After School Wrap Around Care  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Lots of parents/carers completed the questionnaire to state that they would like school to provide after school         
wrapround care and school are currently trialling this to see if it is a viable service. There are plentiful places still      
available. If you would like a place please complete the booking form emailed out on Wednesdays or contact the school 
office directly on info.Hart@nllt.co.uk 

COVID 

Can I please stress, that parents, carers and pupils who are displaying one or more 
of the symptoms of Coronavirus must NOT enter the school premises. Please inform 
school if your child is displaying symptoms, take your child to be tested at the     
earliest opportunity and inform schools of the results.   


